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Dear World Outreach Family and Friends: 
We are pressing towards summer. In the near future, it will be 2020 AD. 
Wow! Who thought the world would be in whirlwinds of constant change. 
We are alive and participating in it. And for sure, each of us can make a 
difference. 
 
Our hearts are to collaborate with you for the end-time harvest. Please 
stay with us as we voyage into the world and continue the harvest of the 
nations. It is still on the heart of God to “seek and save” those that are 
perishing. Your support makes a big difference. 
 
Enjoy the updates and articles in this issue. The times are changing, but 
we can also change the times for those we touch. 
 
Grace and love,  
 
The World Outreach Center Team   
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A Change of Seasons is Good 

 
We have quite a paradox in our Christian life. God has committed to 
transform us into the image of His Son. He has also told us to go into 
all the world to preach the gospel.  Yet at the same time, most of us do 
not cope that well with change. It is certain that whatever God does is 
good. Are you ready to embrace a change of ministry, or location, or 
anointing, or position or season of life? 
 
During these months many of our missionaries and friends are 
experiencing transition. Something has happened. It could be their 
season of doing a certain work is over. The grace is gone – the fruit 
does not come anymore. It is time to move on. Another start over is 
ahead.  
 
We need to let go of the unfinished or finished past and put it in God’s 
hands. You may be called to plant or water, while someone else will 
reap. Is the wisdom of the Spirit saying “move on” or “new wine skin 
required for the next season?” Be obedient. All things in God’s kingdom 
change, except Him. 
 
Here are some examples. Our wonderful assistant, Jennie, is getting 
married and moving to Italy. Other missionaries are changing ministry 
focus. We are even seeing different workers open up mini-businesses.  
 
God is doing a work in us while we are doing a work for Him. Lean into 
the transitions of God with joyous expectations. It will go better for 
you. Money, children, relationships will somehow work out. Consider 
Jonah’s reluctance and his experience. 
 
We at World Outreach Center are poised for God’s open doors and 
new beginnings. Fear is not an option. Let Him take you into a new 
horizon. Even if it looks like an initial cut-back or pruning, much fruit 
will come. God is with you in this next season and so are we.  
 
God bless you. 
 
John 
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WOC Around the World:  From USA to Italy  

Meet All Our Missionaries 
 

For a full list of World Outreach Center missionaries,  
log on to the website and check out the Missionary tab. 

Jennie Huyett 
WOC Liaison to Europe 

Italian Pastry Café Night at WOC 
We love when the globe gets folded a little, and the continents intersect — culturally speaking.  
This happened in April when Italian missionary Ciro Saggese brought one of his friends and 
church members to Fort Mill, SC and hosted  an authentic Italian Pastry Tasting Café at World 
Outreach Center. 
 
Federico Sepe is well known for his pastry shop in Naples, Italy.  His family has been in business 
there for many years.   Federico is exploring the possibilities of opening a café in the Charlotte 
area in the future.  We certainly enjoyed his talents and pastries!  

Five amazing years with John 
and Joanne have been 
invaluable, and the WOC 
community has been a great 
place to be among so many 
who love and support 
worldwide ministry. 

During my time with WOC, I 
have traveled to many locations 
to assist with outreaches, love 
on and encourage our 
missionaries. 
 
On my tenth trip to Italy, to a 
new location for me, a 
friendship developed  with Julen 
Mendizabal, a faithful member 
of the church in Varese. 

Julen moved to Italy from 
Mexico to earn  his engineering 
degree, and has lived and 
worked there ever since. He 
has had the call of God on his 
life for Italy and the nations 
even from several generations 
back.  Over the past year, Julen 
and I have sought the Lord for 
His plans for us. Following our 
wedding on June 21st, in KS, I 
will be moving to Italy with 
Julen for the next part of our 
journey.  We are both excited 
to be a mission team in a 
country we love.  

I first went to Italy in 2002 with 
WOC missionary Leia Girard and 
stayed with missionaries Scot and 
Jeanie Ford. It was a tremendous 
experience, meeting Christians in 
many parts of Italy and being 
baptized in the Holy Spirit. 
 
I continued to be discipled in my 
home church and served 
missionaries, as I was able, while 
finishing university. I served in the 
Ladybugg House, a maternity 
home ministry, in my home city of 
Wichita, KS and made many trips 
to Italy and other countries. In 
2014, I moved to Fort Mill, SC to 
serve more directly in missions 
support  at World Outreach 
Center and work with John and 
Joanne Cava - until the Lord would 
send me out. 

Juarez, Mexico 

Varese, Italy 

With missionaries from USA, 
Thailand, Italy, and Brazil 

Julen and Jennie 

From the WOC Office:  
We are so excited for Jennie and Julen 
and all the Lord has in store for them.  
To prepare for the wedding, Jennie 
moved back to Wichita in April. We 
have certainly missed her in our day to 
day activities.   
 
Join us in prayer for all their 
documentation and plans to go 
through  smoothly.   

Thailand 


